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Hi everyone and I hope you are not being too badly affected by this unusually crap weather. 

I thought I would put a few words together regarding our removal from the event, last Sunday. I am 

not sure when it last happened but it is a very rare occasion for us to fail to make up a grid for one of 

the scheduled events at Wanneroo. Normally this would be a very disturbing thing to happen but in 

this case I think it was a very wise decision by all to withdraw. The weather forecast was terrible and 

it turned out to be accurate at least for the morning. The day would have been miserable for us in 

open wheelers especially those of us who use the open carports. We would have got very wet and 

have had no shelter in which to dry out. The WASCC simply does not have the available facilities to 

combat this problem and I don’t think it occurs regularly enough to warrant major action, just maybe 

a bit of thought on improving the existing infrastructure. 

I don’t think, then, that we should worry too much about the loss of this round of the series and 

maybe could substitute it for the proposed extra event in September.  

Our next meeting is at Collie on 21st and although we are only racing on the Saturday there is the 

usual (almost free) practice on Friday afternoon and I for one would hope that a few of us will stay 

over on Saturday night and enjoy a good club get together.  

Please get your entries in and come along, Collie offers great hospitality and well organised racing on 

a fabulous circuit. Statistically the weather has to improve and if I go to the trouble to bring down a 

full set of wet weather tyres it will almost certainly remain dry. 

Thanks to a top night and magnificent catering at Leon’s salubrious establishment in Malaga we now 

have a new benchmark to meet when it comes to our social events. We will start thinking about the 

next one in the next few weeks. 



The loss of Andrew our WASCC GM is very sad indeed. I knew him quite well and he managed the 

club in an extremely professional way. I am sure we all send our condolences to his Wife and Family. 

As always if anyone has any issues that we might be able to help with let us know. Other than that I 

look forward to seeing you at Collie. 

 

Cheers 

 

Marty  

 

 

 

STAY SAFE 
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